

MADISON COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

125 West North Street • Post Office Box 608 Canton. Mississippi 39046 601-855-5500 • Facsimile 601-855-5759 www.madison-co.com

April 11, 2022

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg, Secretary U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Avenue SE Washington, D.C. 20003-3660

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

On behalf of the Madison County Board of Supervisors, please accept the following documentation located in Appendix B of the application indicating the immediate availability of capital funding resources in the treasury of Madison County to provide the \$20,000,000 non-federal share of the proposed 2022 RAISE Grant Project, Reunion Parkway Crossing. The attached documents are as follows:

- 1. General Ledger Balance Sheet, \$14,153,985.22, Reappraisal Trust Fund Account
- 2. General Ledger Balance Sheet, \$4,444,448.10, Reunion Parkway/ State Funds
- 3. General Ledger Balance Sheet, \$5,006,188.39, 2020 \$5M Reunion Pkwy State Funds

Additionally, the Board of Supervisors has designated Reunion Parkway Crossing as a high priority in any short-term debt which will be incurred by the County if needed to supplement the above indicated immediately available resources.

Thank you for considering Madison County's application for the Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Transportation Discretionary Grants program for FY2022.

Paul Griffin District Five

Board President